                                                                                                                                     October 18th, 2023               081
The Van Buren Town Council held an executive meeting Wednesday, October 18, 2023 at 6:30 PM at the Van Buren Town Hall. Council President Jerry Caudill called the meeting to order. All matters were discussed as posted. Council member Mark Towery motioned to adjourn the meeting; council member Tony Manry seconded. 3-0. There being no other business the meeting was adjourned at 6:50 PM.
                                                                                                                          _________________________

                                                                                                                          _________________________

________________________                                                                     _________________________

Office Assistant                                                                                               Board Members

The Van Buren Town Council held its regular meeting Wednesday, October 18, 2023 at 7:00 PM at the Van Buren Town Hall. Council President Jerry Caudill called the meeting to order with the Pledge of Allegiance. Council member Mark Towery motioned to approve the previous meeting minutes; council member Tony Manry seconded. 3-0. Minutes were approved as submitted.
CITIZENS: Linda Long was asking if The Little Town of Christmas could put the Christmas tree in the green space next to the twelve days of Christmas light. The council said that they would discuss it with Donnie later, as he was not present for this meeting. The Township Trustee, Bob White, announced that he was stepping down as Trustee. He will be moving. Mark mentioned that he received an email regarding the open Township Trustee position. Cayla Duckwall stated that she has the permit process started for her kitchen at Mama Ducks. She would eventually like to buy some of the green space next to her building.

UTILITIES: Utility Supervisor Donnie Plummer was not present.

POLICE: Marshall Skyler Beard reported that there has been a court order for 412 E. Main St. for the Health Department and Area Plan to be able to go inside. It has been deemed unlivable. There were new brakes put on the 2014 Ford Explorer.
DEPUTY MARSHALL: Two candidates were interviewed for the full time second shift Deputy Marshall position. Mark motioned to hire Timothy Fishbaugh for the position; Tony seconded. 3-0. Trevor Brane thanked the council for his interview and expressed his disagreement to their decision. Darryl Brane also expressed his opinion on the matter.

The council signed the Salary Docket

Mark motioned to approve the APVs; Tony seconded. 3-0.

Mark motioned to adjourn the meeting; Tony seconded. 3-0. There being no other business. The meeting was adjourned at 7:23 PM. 

                                                                                                        ___________________________

                                                                                                        ___________________________

________________________                                                    ___________________________

Office Assistant                                                                              Board Members

